26/09/2019
Dear parents,

We are all well settled back into our new school year now and amazingly are already approaching the end of September! A big welcome back to all children! A special welcome to our 11 new pupils in Junior Infants! 
As you will be aware, we had new windows and doors installed during the summer holidays and also new sky-lights and a new intruder alarm installed so along with the works carried out in recent years with floors and painting, it really is like a new school! Also the fact that we have smaller classes is a huge difference! 
Here is some information for you at the beginning of the new school year. 

Book Rental:

Thanks to all of you who have paid the Book Rental for the year. We have purchased a large number of new books this year. This includes Pupil Personal Accident Insurance which is for all children 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. If any child has an injury incurring expenses during the year please let me know as you may be entitled to insurance cover for this. Can those still to pay the Book Rental please do so as soon as possible. 
School Hoodies:
Many of you have purchased school hoodies and we still have more in stock if anyone else would like to buy one. Please put your child’s name on the hoodies as soon as you get them as there are still some without names.

Uniforms:

It is great to see the children looking so well at school in their uniforms! There are some children missing ties however so please ensure they have them as they are part of the uniform. 

The School Sports Uniform consists of black or navy tracksuit pants, a normal t-shirt and the school hoodie. Some children are wearing football/rugby/soccer jerseys and these are not part of the sports uniform. Your support with this is appreciated.

The following are the days for wearing sports uniforms;

· Mrs. Connelly’s room – Tuesdays

· Mr. McCarthy’s room – Tuesdays

· Miss Deasy's Room – Wednesdays

· Miss Keane's Room - Wednesdays

All children wear their sports uniforms also on Fridays. 

We have had a few instances already of jumpers being mixed up so please ensure that children's names are on their clothing. 

P.T.O. →
School Milk:
If your child would like to receive the School Milk this year we will be starting on Monday, October 7th. The cost is €0.16 per day which is great value and of course very healthy. 
For the times we are living in regarding reducing our use of plastic and tying in with the fact we are a Green School, we will not be using the 189ml small cartons this year for the school milk. Instead we will purchase cups which can be used over and over again and washed in school daily. Therefore we will be receiving deliveries of 3 litre cartons instead and thus hugely reducing the amount of plastic used. You would fill 16 small cartons out of one 3 l carton! 

The cost for the milk for term one is €8.00 (50 days @ 16c/day) and if your child would like to receive the milk for the year please send in this amount for term one by Friday next, October 4th. 
School Roll:

Our roll is taken each morning before 10.30 am. All children are expected to be in school by 9.20 am and if any child is late a note of explanation should be given to the teacher. If you know of an absence in advance or that your child will be late for some reason please let the teacher know beforehand so they won’t be marked absent. Children will be marked absent if they are not in school by 10.30 am without prior explanation or by contacting the school on the morning.

Parents Association:

The AGM of the Parents Association will take place on Thursday evening next, October 3rd in the school hall at 8 pm. All parents are members of the Parents Association and all are welcome to attend, especially new parents in the school. Events for the year ahead will be discussed at the meeting. 

Plastic Free School:
We are making a big effort again this year to eliminate single-use plastic from our school and to vastly reduce our use of plastic generally. We will be putting a committee together on this in the next few weeks and children will be leading this in the school. Simple steps like using reusable bottles for water and wrapping sandwiches and lunches in kitchen paper instead of cling film or tin foil would be a great start. It is great to see lots of the children already using these items and wrappies. We hope to at least greatly reduce the amount of Single Use Plastic we use in the school, if not eliminate it altogether. 
Basketball Coaching:
Mr. McCarthy’s class have been enjoying Basketball coaching for the last few weeks with coaches from Skibbereen Basketball Club. It is hoped to have some inter-sschool fun blitzes after these coaching sessions with other local schools. 
School Choir/Assembly:                                                                          [image: image1.png]



On Fridays before lunch, the whole school gathers in the hall for Choir/Assembly. This is an opportunity to learn new songs and practice old ones for general enjoyment and learning and also for performance at different times of the year and occasions. We also use this time to discuss any new announcements or give information and also to mark achievements by the pupils in and out of school and birthdays etc. 

Guitar Lessons:
A couple of years ago we purchased a set of guitars for the school and Mrs. Connelly will begin teaching groups of pupils from 5th & 6th next week. They will do a block of 6 lessons with 6 pupils per group and we hope that all children in these classes will have their 6 week block during the year. These guitars are of course school property and will need to be treated with respect and looked after very carefully. 

First Holy Communion:

Parents of 2nd class will know now that the date for the First Communion has been fixed for Saturday, May 9th. The Enrolment Mass for this takes place on Sunday, October 6th and the Grapevine Masses are set out for the year in the schedule going home with these children today. Different children will have roles at each of these masses so please keep the schedule somewhere safe. Also please note the date for First Confession is Thursday, February 13th, after morning mass. 
Confirmation:

The children in 5th & 6th classes will be receiving their Confirmation in Union Hall Church on Monday, 18th May 2020 at 10.30 am. There is a large number receiving this year between the 2 schools in the parish and therefore we may need to think about limiting the number of people who can attend with each child. There are 63 children plus 63 sponsors plus 126 parents so as you can see the numbers will be very significant. Just food for thought and highlighting this in plenty of time for your attention. 
Enrolment Ceremony/Ceremony of Light for these children will take place in Union Hall Church on Thursday, January 16th @ 7.30 pm. 
School Photographer:                                               
Every second year we have our School Photographer, Donal O' Donovan, visit the school to take photographs of the children which you may then purchase in different sets. All children should have their correct uniform on this day and ideally of course, all children should be present on this day. The date for this is Thursday, November 14th. 

P.T.O. →
Parent Teacher Meetings: 

Another date for your diaries is our School Parent-Teacher Meetings which we have fixed for Thursday, November 21st. We will communicate this date again of course closer the time. 

Food Dudes:

Our school has been invited to participate in the Food Dudes programme again this year. This is an excellent programme where the children receive free portions of fruit and vegetables in school and there is also a series of rewards which they win throughout the programme. More information will be given on this once we receive it. 
Continual Professional Development (CPD):

Just to inform you again that there is always training for school staff on many various initiatives which come up during each school year and that therefore from time to time, different teachers will be absent from school to attend these courses and up skill and bring the learning back to the whole staff and school. There is almost always substitute cover provided for these courses but occasionally there isn't and we have to arrange cover of the relevant class from within our school staff. 

All-Ireland Champions Visits:

We were delighted to have visits in recent weeks from some of our pupils who won All-Ireland titles during the summer in Coastal Rowing with Myross Rowing Club - Emma Limrick, Lauren McCarthy, Clodagh Deasy, Donna Woods, Adam Limrick, Isabel McCarthy, Eve Minihane, Liam Deasy & Ellen Connolly -  and also Ellen Connolly & Donna Woods, who were part of the Skibbereen Under 12 Girls Team who won the All Ireland title in the ALDI Community Games. Congratulations to all on these wonderful achievements!!! 
New School Email Address:

Finally, we have a new school email address which is unionhallns@gmail.com 

Our old address will continue to be checked for another while but we will no longer use it after we return from the mid-term break on November 4th.  

Kind regards,
Brendan McCarthy

Principal
